Foxboro Neighborhood Meeting
November 14, 2017

The meeting was called to order by Adam Hoette, President at 7 PM at the Middletown
Firehouse.

Attendance was recorded and attached to these minutes.

Janet Lynsavage, Treasurer, discussed the treasurers report and budget for 2018. Pam
Thorpe brought it to the attention that the projected income for 2018 is approximately 9%
more than what has been received so far in 2017. Discussion pursued and the vote was taken,
budget passed.

The proposal received from Geoff Hale for mowing, and triming of the old pool area green
space was brough up for discussion. They are asking $1200 per year to maintain the area. They
have been mowing the area for years for a much smaller amount and have damaged two of
their own mowers. It was agreed to place it in the 2018 budget, as it is a fair request.

Angela Lechleiter, our incoming President for 2018 discussed her goals for the next year.
She wants to reestablish a social committee to be headed by herself, a welcoming committee
to be headed by Nancy Clark, and a fundraising committee to be headed by the new treasurer.
She mentioned that Jon Paul has been working on a volunteers committee to care for the
islands and green space. She mentioned that her number one goal is to increase dues to be
received. She djsg_ussed that the last few years the participation has fallen off.

j b
Becky volunteered to assume the Vice Presidents position. A unanimous vote was
taken. The'treasurers office was offered and no one volunteered. It will be open when the
current Treasurer steps down in January.

It was questioned if the current neighborhood insurance policy did include the coverage
for the officers. Adam stated he would make sure they were covered as in the past.

RC Rogers asked about street humps for the area on Foxboro Drive west of the pool area.
He stated he would work on a committee to see if it is possible. Angela stated she would call
Scott Giltner to ask for assistance as he headed the last hump installation.

Pamplin's brought up a request for access to the old pool area driveway. He
would16ve to build a garage on his personal property but have access through this area. He is
willing to get the necessary permits, surveys, etc. and present them at the January meeting.
He discussed he would maintain the area as well. Instead of selling the area to them outright, a



rental fee is a possibility.
The meeting was adjourned at 8 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Clark, Secretary



